

YTRRC Committee Meeting

Wednesday 3 May 2023

Westlands Conference Centre
7.30pm

Present: Steve Warren, Angela Dobbs, Adam Hawkins, June Moule, Phil McQuaid, Guy Williams, Graham Still, Lesley Nesbitt, Jo Samuel, Denise Byrd, Simon Rowbottom, Mel Dodge, Vicki Scrowston, David Mears

A G E N D A

Apologies – Denise Byrd

Minutes of last meeting – approved.

Matters Arising –

- None

Chairperson's report – Steve Warren

- Big thank you to GS and VS for sorting the NDVM relay.
- Sports of Bond Street have different options for shirts however they are more costly. Designs will go out to members for them to look at give opinions. SW reiterated that kit would not change without members having seen designs and being able to vote on those designs.

Secretary report – Angela Dobbs

- Thank you to GS and GW for sending over details of those who have helped at recent races

Treasurer's report – Simon Rowbottom

- Nothing to report

Membership report – Adam Hawkins

- 170 members, 158 first claim, 12 second claim
- PM asked for a list of members for Tuesday runs. AH to create a list for PM.
- Welfare officer, JM will speak to AH about the relevant courses that need to be completed for this.

Club Captain – Graham Still/Vicki Scrowston

- VS mentioned that individuals pulled out at the last minute for the NDVM. VS asked if it could be agreed that if someone needs to pull out of a relay event, they need to find a replacement. This has meant that some people have been out of pocket as they have had to pay for runners who didn't run. SR proposed that GS be reimbursed for some of

the entry fees that he had to pay. SW suggested whether it would be appropriate to have a first reserve team of runner who were prepared to run at the last minute.

- GS is now booked onto the coaching course, should be fully qualified as a coach by September.
- 5k series – currently in a deficit however should start to see a return on these races as we go through the series
- Minibus for Wessex ridgeway is looking quite expensive however GS will look into this.

Kit – Graham Still

- All done with kit, just a few t-shirts outstanding. Total amount raised was about £170

Championship secretary – Lesley Nesbitt

- Town Tree Trail and All Saints Hill races coming up in the next couple of weeks

Webmaster – Guy Williams

- Easter Bunny next year will be on 1 April 2024. Entry will be limited to a set amount of runners. Already on full on sport and will be added to Run Britain soon.
- GS will be added as an admin to the club Facebook page

Data Protection – Dave Mears

- Nothing to report

Pub and club runs – Phil McQuaid

- All booked to 10 August

AOB

- Unofficial YTRRC Facebook page, DM has now been made admin for this and all posts now need to approved before they are posted. It was agreed that we want a public Facebook page so that other clubs can advertise races. GW to get rid of the club runs Facebook page
- Town Tree Trail on 17 May, 99 entries so far, AH is happy for anyone who wants to run to run, anyone who doesn't want to run Clearance around the trail will be needed before the race, it is hoped that the bridge will be replaced by the time of the race.
- Monday 8 May is official Coronation Volunteers Day so AH would like people to help clearing from 12 noon onwards. Forecast for the day is not great!
- Football club – we owe for rent for this year
- AGM – this is on 13 June, SW noted the clash with the 3rd Yeovilton race the day after the AGM. If anyone wants to take a position on the committee they need to email in to say that they want to stand. The issue about non-committee members attending committee meetings was raised again. It was noted that there could be a cost to the club if we have to hire somewhere. Questions for the AGM need to be submitted in advance and questions for committee meetings will also need to be submitted in advance. DM also asked if there could be a social membership for £20 for example where people are not members of EA but can run if they want to.
- It was noted that if people want to attend the AGM they will need to book so that we can confirm numbers for food etc.
- AH wanted to thank people for their help at the inter cross country this afternoon

There next meeting will be Wednesday 7 June at 7.00pm at Westlands. If anyone has any issues/questions they would like to raise, then they should email them through to the chair or secretary.